
 

December 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Bronna Kahle 
Chair, House Health Policy Committee 
124 North Capitol Avenue 
Lansing, MI 48933 
 
Dear Chairwoman Kahle and Members of the House Health Policy Committee: 
 
The HIV/AIDS Alliance of Michigan (HAAM) supports the revision and passage 
of Senate Bill 412 to preserve access to vital medications for vulnerable 
patients. We appreciate the consideration of the House Policy Committee and 
the opportunity to provide additional information about the impact of this 
legislation. 
 
There about 17,000 people living with HIV in Michigan, and 700 to 800 people 
are newly diagnosed with the virus in the state each year. Consistent care and 
treatment with antiretroviral medications allow people with HIV to live healthy 
lives with a normal lifespan. Clinicians work closely with their patients to 
identify the drug regimen that is most appropriate and effective for them. 
Avoiding complications and drug resistance that can arise when a person 
misses regular medication treatment are important to improve health, save 
lives and reduce costs over time.  
 
In addition, when a person is virally suppressed, meaning their HIV is 
undetectable, they are not able to transmit HIV to a partner. This is known as 
U=U, or undetectable = untransmittable. Uninterrupted access to medications 
as prescribed is thus essential for the health of the individual and from a public 
health perspective to prevent new HIV infections in the community.  
 
For these reasons, it is essential that patients have access to medications as 
prescribed without delay and without barriers. We respectfully request your 
support to codify the carved out classes of medications and ensure their 
continued protection for patient access.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Teresa Roscoe 
COO, Health Emergency Lifeline Programs/Corktown Health 
Member, HIV/AIDS Alliance of Michigan 

 


